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A project is underway to upgrade Birrong Boys High School and Birrong Girls High School. The project will deliver 
facilities, to support the learning needs of the local community.  

The upgrade to Birrong Girls High School will deliver a new multipurpose hall and covered outdoor learning area, 
additional new learning spaces, new visual arts learning unit, refurbished materials learning unit, new administration and 
staff areas, and improvements to landscaped outdoor areas. 

Removal of demountable building- September school holidays 

In preparation for construction to begin later in the year, we will be removing a temporary demountable building and 
shipping container, which was used for storage, from the grounds of Birrong Girls High School. To reduce impacts to the 
school community, these works will be completed during the upcoming September school holidays. Contractors will 
enter the school site from the current school entrance on Cooper Road and are not expected to cause any traffic 
impacts. Traffic control will be in place when entering and exiting the site. See map overleaf.    

The works involve working with asbestos containing material. This is to notify you of this work.  

During the works some workers may be wearing personal protective equipment such as hazardous materials suits. 
These are precautionary measures and not due to unsafe level of contaminants on site. Work will be done in accordance 
with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be 
completed by licensed and accredited contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with 
all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

The work includes: 

▪ preparing the demountable building for removal 
▪ removal of the structures using a mobile crane that will be installed inside of the school site. 

Works are expected to take place between Monday 30 September 2023 to Friday 6 October 2023. There is no vacation 
care scheduled to take place at the school during this time. 

All external works are weather permitted and/or dependent on licensed and accredited contractors’ availability. We will 
continue to keep the community updated for any works not finished during the holiday period. 

For more information about the project please vist the project page at  
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/b/Birrong-Boys-HS-and-Birrong-Girls-HS-upgrade.html#about-
project-tab  

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project. 
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